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SUSTAINABLE HIGHWORTH WORKING GROUP (SHWG)          
TUESDAY 27 OCTOBER 2020
In attendance: -
Councillors:




N Gardiner (In the Chair)

K Saunders 

Paul Newton-Smith







R Williams
Highworth Town Council: 


Deanne Rose (Assistant Town Clerk & Zoom Host)
Community Representatives:


Luke Tremblin






Rob New






Mary Kitchener







Doug Roberts

Josie Mcgregor

APOLOGIES 
14.
None.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD TUESDAY 29 SEPTEMBER 2020
15. 
The Minutes were agreed.













15.
MATTERS ARISING
16.
Beth Taylor has advised the Working Group that due to increased work and family pressures she is stepping down from the Group.  
Outstanding actions
a. Councillor K Saunders has contacted Michael Hall with regards to writing an article on saving energy within the home, not David Hall as first thought.
b. Councillor P Newton-Smith to report back to the Working Group the plan of the NPWP for Swindon Street/High Street.

ACTIONS UPDATE SINCE LAST MEETING

17.
A. SHWG WEBSITE

The SHWG Website is now populated and ready to go live. The Website must be run by Highworth Town Council (HTC) and clearly show it is a HTC initiative. It must form part of the HTC Website not a separate entity.  It was suggested that residents could send in their wildlife photo shots and they could be show cased on the Sustainable Highworth site.  Councillor P Newton-Smith requested more useful links ie. Power, water and sustainable links.  The Assistant Town Clerk is to research Swindon Borough Council to see if it has any statistics relating to recycling and rubbish that is sent to landfill and how recycling can be encouraged.
B. COMMUNICATION GUIDE AND STYLE PLAN

The draft document has been circulated and agreed by the SHWG to ensure consistency across all publications.

C. CYCLING IN HIGHWORTH

Luke Tremblin advised the Working Group he has been looking at putting in a request to SBC regarding the Golf Shop site in Highworth to create a Cycling Sports Hub.  Holes 7 and 8 are good for cycling.  He has been advised this property is owned by Swindon Borough Council (SBC) so any requests have to go directly to them.  Public support is essential Mr Tremblin was recently interviewed on the radio for the work he has been undertaking with cycle routes, a link to this interview is to be put on the Sustainable Highworth Website. 
Mr Tremblin has recently assisted with the project to create a 78 metre stretch of cycle path along Kingsdown Lane.
One of the conditions of a new solar farm is to upgrade the public rights of way.  Transport plans, cycling and walking provisions were all mentioned however the plans were passed with no S106 monies requested. Mr Tremblin is investigating this and is arranging a survey to evidence this.
He will collaborate with the Assistant Town Clerk to prepare an online survey.
16.

 He is to present to the Environment & Leisure Meeting 3 November 2020 a detailed update of the work he has undertaken so far and what the Cycle Group aims to achieve. It is hoped this can be linked to Policy 7 Potential Cycle and Recreation Routes in the Neighbourhood Plan. He is hoping to complete a cross section of the demographics across Highworth using case studies and data set to build a strong argument of the cycling infrastructure requirement.
He has been working closely with Mr Doug Roberts on producing a walking/cycling map for the area.  The paths need to be wide enough to accommodate both.  The maps consist of 4 minute / 6 minute and 10 minute cycling zones.  Mr Tremblin is to share the maps with SHWG.
D. HELPING HEDGEHOGS AND WILDLIFE IN HIGHWORTH

The Assistant Town Clerk contacted one of the administrators of the Facebook group ‘Helping Hedgehogs and Wildlife in Highworth’.  A very positive response was received and the group is happy to be advertised the Sustainable Highworth Website but any literature must emphasis they are not a rescue group. The British Hedgehog Society has a lot of literature to encourage wildlife friendly acts that can be shared.   The group has lots of ideas on working with potential developers looking to develop sites within Highworth to ensure any new developments are wildlife friendly, for example bird and bat boxes within open space areas in the development.  This falls in line with Policy 11 Protection of Trees and Hedgerows and Policy 12 Local Wildlife and Biodiversity in the Neighbourhood Plan.  There are also suggestions to reduce the number of times the grass is cut in a year and encouraging individuals to litter pick.  A suggestion was also made to link with a group called ‘Surfers against Sewage’ which supports inland litter picks. This to can be investigated further by SHWG .
Councillor P Newton-Smith would like to include information such as what is required to ensure a hedgehog friendly garden.  Councillor K Saunders told the group that Wiltshire Wildlife always submit documents regarding the protection of House Martins when large developments apply for Planning Permission.  Councillor P Newton-Smith is to feed this back to the Neighbourhood Plan Working Group in-line with updating the policies.
CYCLE RACK PROVISIONS

18.
Luke Tremblin has researched pricing for a 4-slot rack, costing approximately £300.00, two possible locations have been identified, the Market Place, and the Brewery Street Car Park.  A cycle rack is already situated outside the Recreation Centre.  SBC provided the funding for this.  The Assistant Town Clerk is to make some enquiries into funding possibilities.
SCHOOL STREET INITATIVE

19
SBC is undertaking a similar initiative called School Safe Environment Zones (SSEZ) to run over the course of the next 5 years.  Councillor (Mrs) M Penny confirmed that participating schools have been identified based on need, safety, previous accidents and complaints, major trauma and accident rates are also a factor.  The annual budget is £100,000.00 and includes alterations to road signs, markings, speed limit changes, flashing lights, waiting restrictions and cycling facilities. No Highworth schools have been identified in this year’s initiative.
17.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

20
a. Councillor N Gardiner:  A report is to be given at the Environment & Leisure Meeting of the ongoing projects. The Assistant Town Clerk is to update the document and circulate. The Minutes of the SHWG are to be circulated to all Councillors to ensure openness and transparency.  In addition to this and in line with the Terms of Reference a report is also to be given to the Environment & Leisure Meeting every quarter.
b. M Kitchener: The messages that are to be put out to Social Media need to be planned in advance.  J McGregor is to put together a Communications Plan and circulate to members of the group by the end of the week.  She said that the Highworth Town Council Facebook page is fabulous, there is a lot of content and it is very informative. 

c. Councillor K Saunders: Thames Water is putting a new pipeline through Pentylands Country Park starting this winter, it is anticipated to be a 2-year project.  The funding for the Wildflower Meadow has been agreed.  Work has begun on mapping areas of Pentylands Country Park for tree planting, the initiative is to be linked to schools and the aim is one tree for every resident!
DATE FOR THE NEXT MEETING

21.
Tuesday 8 December 2020 7:00pm

Meeting Closed 8.15pm

Actions:

· The Assistant Town Clerk is to research Swindon Borough Council to see if it has any statistics relating to recycling and rubbish that is sent to landfill and how recycling can be encouraged.

· Luke Tremblin is to collaborate with the Assistant Town Clerk to prepare an online survey.

· Mr Tremblin is to share the walking/cycling maps with SHWG.

· The Assistant Town Clerk is to make some enquiries into funding possibilities for cycle racks.

Outstanding actions
a. Councillor K Saunders has contacted Michael Hall with regards to writing an article on saving energy within the home, not David Hall as first thought.
b. Councillor P Newton-Smith to report back to the Working Group the plan of the NPWP for Swindon Street/High Street.
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